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Subject:   
Please approve installing pavement marking on Springdale Road to make it a 4-lane roadway from E. Moreland 
Blvd. to Bluemound Road. 

 
Details: 
This item was referred by Ald. Don Browne.  In September 2020, Engineering staff conducted a traffic study of the 
intersection of Springdale Road from E. Moreland Blvd. to Bluemound Road.  Said study produced findings and 
made recommendations to improve safety along the corridor.  At their October 5, 2020, Building and Grounds 
meeting, the committee discussed several recommendations that Engineering staff had presented.  The 
committee felt that installing pavement marking on Springdale Road to demarcate it as a 4-lane roadway (2 lanes 
in each direction) was the best solution.  Ald. Browne then made the subject referral to get official approval.  The 
Department of Public Works does not have any issues with this item. 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
For longevity, this new lane marking should be installed with Epoxy Pavement marking at a cost of $1.20 per foot 
(@ 1300 LF) = $1,560.  An alternative would be to paint it with latex paint.  Said latex paint would only last 2 years 
and need to be repainted several times in the same time period that Epoxy marking lasts.  Latex marking placed 
would be $700.  The Department of Public Works is recommending using Epoxy Pavement marking.  

 
Financial Remarks: 
If the committee approves this item, it is expected to cost $1,560 to install Epoxy Pavement marking.  Since it is the 
time of year when no pavement marking is happening due to onset of winter, the marking will need to be done in 
Summer 2021.  The Department of Public Works will bid out this work with the 2021 Centerline Marking Contract.  
The cost associated with this marking will be paid for out of the 2021 Centerline Marking contract. Acct. No. 
(3310.52310) Street Marking Subcontract. 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
The Department of Public Works recommends approval. 

 


